Minutes of CRFPD Budget Committee Meeting 
March 26, 2025
Attending Board Members:  Bob Conder, Alex Polikoff, Tony O’Donahue, Heidi Hagler, John Taylor
Attending Budget Committee Members: Phil Sollins, Don Barton, Diana Myers, Dan Dix,  Chris Wicke
Corvallis Fire Department (CFD) – Chief Ben Janes 


1. There being a quorum present, the Budget Committee Meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by the Budget Officer.
 
2. Board and Budget Committee members introduced themselves. 

3. Elect Presiding Officer – O’Donahue moved that the Committee elect Hagler as presiding officer, and Conder seconds the motion.  A vote is held, and Hagler is approved unanimously.

4. Budget Message – Hagler read the budget message as prepared by the Budget Officer. 

5. Public Comment Moderated by Presiding Officer – Sollins stated that the only numbers within the proposed budget that must be accurately held to are the numbers on page 2 of the form; O’Donahue agreed with the statement.

6. Budget Discussion/Review/Revisions by Budget Officer; Moderated by Presiding Officer – O’Donahue explained the reasoning behind the figure for contracted service payment to the City of Corvallis.  A question was raised on potential loss of income to the District due to annexation of property by the City; O’Donahue stated he did not see a substantial effect from this currently.  There was a question regarding the figure for community relations; Hagler and O’Donahue discussed potential public outreach efforts.  Sollins suggested a future budget policy of combining any line items less than $10,000.  O’Donahue then reviewed the local budget form LB30 line by line.  There was significant discussion concerning the amount budgeted for the Capital Reserve fund, but the amount proposed was left unchanged.

7. Approval of Budget – O’Donahue moved that the Budget Committee of the CRFPD approve the Budget for the 2025-2026 fiscal year in the amount of $7,800,000, arrived at through deliberation of the Budget Committee.  Barton seconds the motion, and a vote is taken;  Conder, Polikoff, O’Donahue, Hagler, Taylor, Sollins, Barton, Myers, Dix, and Wicke vote yes.  The motion is approved.

8. Approval of Ad Valorem Property Taxes – O’Donahue moves that the Budget Committee of the CRFPD approve the ad Valorem property taxes for the fiscal year of 2025-2026 at a rate of $2.114 per $1,000 of assessed value for the permanent tax rate.  Sollins seconds the motion, and a vote is taken; Conder, Polikoff, O’Donahue, Hagler, Taylor, Sollins, Barton, Myers, Dix, and Wicke vote yes.  The motion is approved.

9. There being no further business to conduct, the Budget Committee meeting is adjourned at 7:34 PM by the presiding officer.
